
Dear Praying Friends,

We are excited about the momentum that the Lord has given us as He continues to build His church. 

Throughout the month of May, we have seen families and individuals begin to jump in to the vision and

mission of our church. There is a single mom named Vanessa who comes to church with her two

daughters every Sunday. When we first met her, she wanted very little to do with God and church, but

over the last ten weeks, she has put her faith in Christ and gone through each level of our discipleship

program thus far. She shares Jesus with her coworkers and clients at work, and the joy of the Lord is

evident in her life. She is just one example of someone whose life has been forever changed by God.

It's amazing to see how God has brought people from all walks of life who are hurting and searching for

truth, and He's given us the opportunity to point them towards Him. Since the start of New Heights, we

have been connected with a family whose child is a survivor of the tragedy at Sandy Hook Elementary

School, reached coworkers from our secular jobs who may not have been open to the Lord in the past,

and connected with people in the community who walked in off the street or were reached through our

outreach efforts. As I write this letter at our church's ten-week mark, we have been privileged to see

dozens of people put their faith in Christ, a consistent weekly attendance of about 65 people, and had

our first teen activity led by our team members, Brandon and Brittany Capelo. 

People told us that Newtown would be an impossible place to build a church, but, praise the Lord,

nothing is impossible with God. We are anticipating God to do even more great things thorugh New

Heights Baptist Church. Thank you for your continued prayer!
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